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ADULT EDUCATION 

AEP Steering Committee Meeting 
Fri., November 8, 2024 - 9:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. 

Participants: 

MVC - Building 3000, Rm 3026 

28237 La Piedra Rd., Menifee, CA 

MINUTES 

Blair Bradley- Hemet, Nancy Carr, Miriam Brijandez, Marlon Hernandez- MSJC, 
Nohora Vazquez - Lake Elsinore, Pauline Garcia - Perris, Morgan Quick- Murrieta, 

Ken Swanson, Todd Peel, Aida Polanco -San Jacinto, Anthony Coronado­
Beaumont, Melissa Lee- Banning, David Schlottman, Chris Rivard -Temecula, Lucie 

Gonzales, Nicole Ramirez (virtual)- RCOE 

I. Call to Order:

Meeting called to order at 9:05 a.m. by Nohora Vazquez 

II. Approval of October 11, 2024 Minutes

• Ken Swanson, San Jacinto, moved to approve the minutes
• Pauline Garcia, Perris second
• All approved, so moved

Ill. Fiscal Lead/ Unallocated Funds Update 

Nohora: We need to understand the three pots of money that we manage -
fisca I lead is 5% of funds for the consortium to use in the management of the 

consortium, such as salaries for co-directors, clerk, accountant and counselor. The 
unallocated funds were originally distributed and then the state assigned COLA and 

then we decided to keep it as a reserve pot of funds for projects. Now the state has 
imposed deadlines for those funds to be spent. We have engaged in the marketing 

campaign to use funds that will expire in 2024. We are looking at Survey Monkey 
software to manage our own student services. WE have a balance of $124,000 that 

expires December 2025. We don't have concrete plans, so we need to discuss how 
we want to spend those funds. We do Professional Development and other events, 

but we thought this current balance could be distributed to those members in need. 
We will decide if we go that route or put the funds towards furthering our CTE 

programs. We don't have to decide right now but want to bring it back to our 
December meeting, so we want you thinking about this. 








